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Guelph Hydro is replying to Board Staff submission received on October 16, 2013 on 
the following matters: 
 

• Disposition of Deferral and Variance Accounts as per the Electricity 
Distributors’ Deferral and Variance Account Review Report (the “EDDVAR 
Report”); and 

• Wholesale Market Service Rates (“WMSR”) and Rural & Remote Protection 
Plan (“RRRP”). 

 
 
Disposition of Deferral and Variance Accounts as per the Electricity Distributors’ 
Deferral and Variance Account Review Report (the “EDDVAR Report”) 
 
Taking in consideration that the 4th Generation IR rate-setting parameters are uncertain 
at this time, and to approximate the bill impacts on 2015 to 2016 rates would be 
speculative, Guelph Hydro agrees with Board Staff submission that the Group 1 
Accounts credit balance of $3,173,202 be disposed of over a one-year period. 

Wholesale Market Service Rates (“WMSR”) and Rural & Remote Protection Plan 
(“RRRP”) 

Guelph Hydro will reimburse the affected customers by applying the calculated credit 
adjustments on their next regularly scheduled bill after November 15, 2013. 

Guelph Hydro confirms that this is the earliest opportunity once the actual consumption 
billed with the previous WMSR and RRRP rates becomes available. This billing 
adjustment procedure is in accordance with Guelph Hydro’s Conditions of Service – 
Section  2.4.4.3 - Billing Adjustments, and with Retail Settlement Code Section 7.7.2 – 
Billing Errors. 

Guelph Hydro confirms that it does not intend to remedy the matter by disposing of 
Account 1580 in a future rate proceeding. 
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